
MEETING
MARCH 2019

Elaborated by Leonor G. & Sharon L.

LC.



According to the calendar 
of  monthly meetings in 
2019, we moved to the 
Dulce Porvenir Learning 
Center is located in the 
Municipality of  Tipitapa. 
There was a participation 
of  85 people representing 
28 leaders of  Centers.

The first participation was 

in charge of  Professor 

Hector, spoke about the 

importance of  the Bio-

intensive method that is a 

viable alternative to 

produce food without 

agrochemicals. He 

mentioned the importance 

of  farming at home to 

improve family feeding.



The class was interesting, there was a 
lot of  participation from the listeners. 
There was a demonstration of  seeds of  
the vegetables that we usually use at 
home but that we ignore their proceed.



The second intervention was 
Professor Moisés Ortiz, talked 
about beekeeping, honey, its 
importance and benefits. He 
showed the beds they use to 
raise bees, talked about 
apitherapy, mentioned what 
bees need. Questions were 
raised by the participants about 
how bee honey is produced, 
how to identify when honey is 
adulterated and how to make it 
so that the bee does not leave.



Then, a group went out into the field to see the crops and see the 
pigs raising, and the other group visiting the other work rooms.



It is reported that on 
Monday, April 1, 8 leaders of  
different learnings centers 
will join the  sewing machine 
repair workshop for training 
additionally to the once 
already receiving the class. 
The purpose of  this training 
is to strengthen their 
capabilities to repair sewing 
machines at their respective 
learning centers. 



TOOL LIBRARY 
PROJECT:

This project was discussed, the 
learning centers can offer the 
tools as a service to the 
community when they need 
them to work in carpentry or 
other projects. They will be lent 
for a symbolic value. Each 
Center that is interested should 
send a list of  tools that can be 
used in their community no later 
than Tuesday of  next week.



A raffle with a value 
of  C$ 10 ($ 0.30) 
was made in order 
to raise funds, 2 
people were 
rewarded with 
Jewelry(donated 
from Wisconsin). 
C$ 430.00 ($13) 
were collected. 



COMMENTS:

We thank WNP, Doña Liliam, rainbow 
team and instructors for giving us this 
learning opportunity, we are delighted 
and motivated by the work they do, it is 
hard work but they do it with vocation, 
humility, patience and love that is 
clearly reflected in their achievements.

The experience that we take is pleasant, 
learning is what really impacts our 
lives. It will try to encourage people to 
participate in these beautiful 
experiences, everything they offered us 
is surprising and very useful in 
everyday life.



Thank you for the effort 
you make to hold these 

meetings and always takes 
us in consideration.


